
21st October 2022 @Southville_Prim

Connection         Courage          Imagination         Care

Happy Half Term!

Parents Evenings… I hope you found the parent consultations this week useful. It is always nice 

hearing the buzz in the hall and teachers really value the chance to meet and make sure we are on 

the same page. The second round of planned meetings will be in the Spring term but our connection 

with you is really important so if in the meantime you are concerned about anything or have 

anything you want to share with us, please do not hesitate to get in touch or catch your child’s 

teacher at the end of the day. I promise we will be similarly proactive.

Unfortunately, staff illness led to some meetings needing to be cancelled. We are looking to 

reschedule for as soon as possible, keeping to the same days of the week and times you originally 

booked. The re-scheduled dates will not be in the first week of term (WB 31st October) but will be as 

soon as possible afterwards and we will confirm this as soon as we are certain of the teachers’ 

availability.

Wateraid… Congratulations to our amazing year 4 Kangaroo fundraisers for WaterAid! The year 4 

children have been learning about water all this term, including writing speeches about climate 

change and its effect on clean water and sanitation around the world, as well as exploring charities 

that work in this area. Our Water Aid water carriers have already raised £260 so far! Here they are 

making the journey between our sites earlier this week.

Merrywood Windows… You may have noticed that several windows on our Merrywood site have 

been boarded up. It may not be the most aesthetic addition, but it is to ensure they are safe while we 

wait for essential repair and maintenance work to be carried out. 

Finally… When term 1 starts everyone still smells a bit of suncream and by the end of it we’re 

digging out winter jumpers and switching to warm cereals! It is a longer half term than some and 

when you factor in the inevitable adrenalin that helps children through the initial settling in period, it 

is no wonder that lots of our children are looking ready for a break. We have had lots of smiles, fun 

and achievements this term - your children have done brilliantly. There are lots more to come so 

have a lovely half term break and I will see you in term 2.                                            Andy Bowman



 Safeguarding & Mentoring

Coffee Morning update
These sessions are there for you to come along with any concerns you’d like to discuss with us,
as well as having some outside agencies come in to give you advice and guidance in particular
areas. Each week we will focus on a different area.

Friday 4th November - A general drop in and chat. 
This will be the first session for next term.

We look forward to seeing you, Paula Mathias and Catherine Moody.

 Practical and informative online sessions from your expert team of local School Health Nurses.
https://cchp.nhs.uk/cchp/explore-cchp/school-health-nursing/school-nursing-webinars-parents-car
ers - Our webinars lasts between 30 and 45 minutes, with the opportunity to ask questions 
throughout. They're suitable for parents and carers of children and young people of all ages.
 
Keeping your child happy and healthy
For families who would like ideas to create and sustain a healthy lifestyle for the whole family. This 
webinar looks at diet and healthy eating, exercise, sleep, and emotional wellbeing.
Book session: 18 November 2022, 10:30-11:30
Book session: 15 December 2022, 10:30-11:30
 
Healthy eating and physical activity
Find out how to maintain a healthy lifestyle, with advice on diet and exercise. 
Book session: 24 November 2022, 10:00-11:00
Book session: 12 December 2022, 10:00-11:00
 
Emotional wellbeing
This presentation explores anxiety, low mood, self-harm and eating difficulties and provides parents 
and carers with strategies and information to build resilience and empathetic listening for children and 
young people.
Book session: 8 November 2022, 9:30-10:30
Book session: 7 December 2022, 13:00-14:00
 
Eating disorder awareness
This webinar looks at behavioural, physical, and psychological signs of eating disorders including 
restrictive eating, emotional eating and binge eating. It includes information on where to get advice 
and support. 
Book session: 29 November 2022, 13:00-14:00
 
Sleep
This webinar will provide you with hints and tips to help improve the duration and quality of your 
child’s sleep.
Book session: 22 November 2022, 12:00-13:30
Book session: 14 December 2022, 10:30-12:00
 
Dental health
Our School Health Nursing Team will give advice on tooth brushing and tooth decay.
Book session: 15 November 2022, 10:30-11:30
Book session: 1 February 2023, 13:30-14:30
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Pre-school places available

Reception Parent Tours
Are you looking for a reception place for September 2023.

Why not come and check out Southville Primary on a Parent Tour? 
Fri 14th Oct 9:30-11:00 / Wed 19th Oct 9:30-11:00 / Wed 2nd Nov 09:30-11:00 / Mon 7th Nov 

13:30-15:00 / Fri 18th Nov 9:30-11:00 / Fri 25th Nov 9:30-11:00 / Mon 28th Nov 13:30 – 15:00 /  
Tue 10th Jan 9:30 – 11:00

If you would like to book on one of the following tours, please email  
merrywood.southvillep@bristol-schools.uk or call 0117 3772671

Are you looking for a nursery /pre-school place,
 we have a few places available for January 2023 start.

Come view our Preschool on Tuesday 1st November 4pm
If you are looking for a place, please email 

merrywood.southvillep@bristol-schools.uk or call 0117 377671

Lunch Booking for next term

Please remember from next term, all children’s meals need to be booked in advance 
on ParentMail. 

All menus are now on ParentMail showing the meals planned for each day so there 
will no longer be a need to look up the menus on the website before booking. If your 
child has a dietary requirement, you will not need to select this on ParentMail menus 
as the report for the kitchen will flag this up, if your child has new dietary needs, 
please ensure the office are aware.

At Myrtle, if you don’t book a school meal, we will assume your child is having a 
packed lunch. If they are found not to have a packed lunch, we will be calling you to 
pay for the hot meal we have provided. 

At Merrywood, preschoolers if you don’t book a school meal, we will assume your 
child is having a packed lunch. If they are found not to have a packed lunch, we will 
be calling you to either drop a packed lunch into the office or call the office to 
provide a card payment for the hot meal 

Non preschoolers if you don’t book a school meal, we will assume your child is having 
a hot meal unless they’ve brought a packed lunch with them. 

mailto:merrywood.southvillep@bristol-schools.uk
mailto:merrywood.southvillep@bristol-schools.uk


Nursery
The Seahorses have been thinking up of lots of interesting things to do this week...one of them was a 
very productive digging session in the mud!  Who knew there were so many wiggly worms here in 
Southville Primary School? It was really interesting to take a good look at them through the magnifying 
glasses. We enjoyed learning a new song and seeing how wiggly we could be! Hopefully some clever 
Seahorses might remember how it goes: "There's a worm at the bottom of my garden, and his name is 
Wiggly Woo". Enjoy!
 
We have also continued to explore using all of the wonderful Autumn objects we have in the class as part 
of our play. 
 
There are lots of children we LOVE to dress up in Seahorse Class. So, we are planning to have a special 
dress up day all together on Wednesday 9th November. This will be a chance for children to dress in 
whatever is their very favourite costume, if they'd like to. Whether it's an animal, a princess, spiderman, 
or anything else... I wonder what characters we might meet? 
 
We hope you all have a wonderful time next week. We will all look forward to hearing about it when you 
return in November.
 
Best wishes from the Seahorse Team

Reception

Dear Reception Families,
 
What a fabulous first term! We are so pleased with how the children have settled in and it’s been lovely 
getting to know you all. 🙂 

Next term our topic is People Who Help Us. Please look at the termly curriculum map on the school 
website for more information if you would like to. 

Our focus for the first week back will be Autumn. We are looking forward to carving pumpkins so please 
could you bring a pumpkin into school. 

The first day back will be ‘Spooky Day’ so please come dressed in a spooky costume (no pressure to buy 
anything – be as creative as you’d like!). 

Pumpkins
The first day back after half term will be Tuesday 1st November. We would love to have donations of 
pumpkins on this day for the children to explore. We will toast the seeds too! Our focus book is Spookley 
the Square Pumpkin, all about a pumpkin who overcomes his fear of being different. All pumpkins are 
welcome - tiny ones, big ones, green ones, knobbly ones or just your regular orange and round ones! 
Many thanks in advance.

 



Reception cont.
Each week our children will be accessing resources from our continuous provision. Here are our specific 

focuses for the next week:

Have a very lovely half term break, 
Reception Team

Thank you to everyone who helped with the trips to Windmill Hill City Farm this week - the children all 
had a great time! 
 
PE days
Bristol Sport will be coming in to teach PE on Tuesdays next term, so all Year 1 classes will now have PE 
on Tuesdays and Wednesdays during Term 2. Please wear PE kit into school on these days.  
However, for the first week due to our Victorian fancy dress day on Tuesday 1st November the children 
will have P.E on Thursday 3rd November instead for that week only.
 
Reminders
- Please label all belongings including water bottles
- If you haven't downloaded it yet, the White Rose app '1-minute maths' is a really worthwhile app which 
can help build the key skills of Key stage 1 maths with very quick burst activities.
- A polite reminder that we aren't able to give out party invite in school.  Thank you. 
 
If you have any hospital or doctor role play toys or fancy dress, we would love them for our role play 
areas next term please.
 
Well done for a great first term Year 1, we look forward to seeing you after half term dressed in your 
Victorian attire!

Year 1 



Year 3
We have been very impressed with how the year 3s have settled into the new school environment this 
term and with the enthusiasm with which they have approached our Stone Age topic. Next term we will 
be going to 'The Ends of the Earth' with our immersive learning and we cannot wait! Children will not 
need to wear their PE on the first day back at school (Tuesday 1st November).
 
PE days:
Herons - Monday (indoor) and Wednesday (outdoor)
Honeybees and Hedgehogs - Tuesday (indoor) and Wednesday (outdoor)

Year 2 
What an amazing first term! The year 2 children have settled in well to their new classes and routines. 
We are really proud of their learning and enthusiasm this term. Thank you for meeting with us this 
week at parents' evenings; it was great to meet everyone and discuss the children. 
 
Chess 
All year 2 classes have started chess with Peter on Mondays. So far, we have learnt how the pawn 
moves . We are looking forward to building our skills over the upcoming weeks. We are hoping this will 
support children in developing their concentration, turn taking and thinking skills. 
 
Next term
Next term we are really lucky to have Bristol Sport in to deliver our PE lessons. So, for term 2 our PE 
days will be Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
 
Our next immersive learning topic is 'Fire! Fire!' In this topic we will be learning about the Great Fire of 
London. During the topic we will learn about fire safety, have an exciting visit from the local fire service 
as well as design and make a fire engine toy to be shared with younger children. We will research the 
reasons behind the Great Fire of London, design timber frame buildings and make them before 
recreating our own Great fire of London on the playground. 
 
Spellings will be handed out at the end of the week ready for the start of term and added to our Google 
Classrooms. Homework will be added for you at the start of next term. 
 
Thank you for all of your support this term. Have a lovely half term break!
 
Year 2 Teachers

Year 4 
Bristol Museum Ancient Egypt Trip, including workshop
 
The Year 4 classes will be going to Bristol Museum (Park St) on the following dates:
• Kangaroo 15th November
• Kiwi and Koala on 17th November. 

Contribution to the cost of the workshop -- paid online ONLY : £5

We will be needing parent helpers, so please let us know if you would like to come.
 
Many thanks,
The Year 4 team



Year 6
Dear Parent / Carers
The term has flown by, and we even managed to squeeze in a camp. 
 
Thank you to those parents who joined us for parents evening. It was lovely to meet those adults new 
to year 6 and reacquaint with those parents who have older children that we have taught.
 
Reminder for all year 6 parents to fill in the online applications for secondary school.

Have a great holiday and we shall see everybody back at school on Tuesday 1st November.
 
Best wishes
The year 6 Team

Year 5 
Year 5 have had a great start and enjoyed their New York topic. The highlight this week was building 
skyscrapers in school - some even had working elevators.

Our topic next term will be 'The Greatest Greeks'. We have lots of interesting things planned, including a 
visit from a professional drama company to perform a play and work with the students on their drama 
skills. 

We will send home next term's spellings on Friday. This will include the topic words for our Greek topic. 
(This list is also available on Google Classroom). 

We will also send home the codes for ordering their individually designed Christmas cards. We don't 
have copies of these at school, so please look out for them in bags etc. 

We look forward to seeing your cooking photos on Google Classroom, which was the last homework 
this term.

Reminder to all parents of children who are going on the year 5 camp to fill in the menu options and 
send back medical forms.

Hope you all enjoy the holidays.
The year 5 team. 

Dear parents/carers, 
 
Some children have been enjoying singing with our choir during Friday lunch times, run and organised 
by Handfuls of Harmony, Miss Munnings and Miss O'Connor. The children have been working hard at 
learning the songs, ready for the performance on the Sunday 27th November (more details to follow). 
 
Here are the details for if your child would like to practice at home. 
Go to https://www.handfulsofharmony.org 
Click on "Practice Tracks"
Click on "Schools and families choirs"
Enter Guest Password: singsingsing

Lunchtime Choir

https://www.handfulsofharmony.org/


Creativity Club from Chandos Atelier is booking for term 
2 now. It’s a lovely space to explore art materials and get 

creative, with guidance and encouragement from 
professional makers. Plus parents get a weekly email to 

let them know about the creative adventures.
 

Here is the 
link: https://www.chandosatelier.co.uk/creativemakers/

creativity-club-southville
 

"I just wanted to let you know how much F. enjoyed 
creativity club today. She came home absolutely buzzing 
and told us it was the highlight of her day. She loves it.” 

https://www.chandosatelier.co.uk/creativemakers
https://www.chandosatelier.co.uk/creativemakers


Our drama club helps children to find their own voices and develop creativity, make friends grow in 
confidence in a safe and fun environment. Our Sessions include games, vocal work, imagination, 
storytelling, improvisation, and most important lots and lots of fun.   

For more details on us and what we do please check out our website www.actingoutdrama.com  

Classes for the new Reception will start on  Thursday 3rd November – Thursday 8th December – 
Merrywood - 15:30 – 16:30

Classes for KS1 next term will start on Tuesday 1st November – Tuesday 6th December – Merrywood - 
15:30 – 16:30

Classes for KS2 next term will start on Wednesday 3rd November – Wednesday 7th December - Myrtle 
- in the Music Room 15:15 – 16:15 

If you would like your child to join, please complete the registration form and photographs permission 
forms below  

https://goo.gl/forms/ZGnxev6FuBtZlf453   
https://goo.gl/forms/OnVcHrCRH089X8XA3

We will confirm by email you to let you know if your child has a place in drama club. Once your child’s 
place has been confirmed please make payment of £42 (£6 a week) for term 2 by BACS (using your 
child’s full name as reference) to Acting Out Ltd 

Account Number: 92398568. Sort Code: 608371 Account Name: Acting Out Ltd .

Please encourage the children to bring a water bottle and a snack as drama can be hungry work. 

Looking forward to meeting them 

Jacqui Ham  Acting Out Drama  

http://www.actingoutdrama.comTel: 07956962422 email: 
enquiries@actingoutdrama.com

http://www.actingoutdrama.com/
https://goo.gl/forms/ZGnxev6FuBtZlf453
https://goo.gl/forms/OnVcHrCRH089X8XA3
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Chess Club

Term 1 & 2 are now available to book in ParentMail. Pay 
for a term in advance, for your child to enjoy Chess Club.

Mondays at Merrywood from 3:30 – 4:30 for 
Reception to Year 2 children

Tuesdays at Myrtle from 3:15 – 4:15 for 
Year 3 to Year 6



Christmas Updates:
The Christmas Fair is 6 weeks away ! Saturday 3rd December 2-5pm

Whilst Christmas itself is still several weeks away, the PTA has been 
busy ordering Christmas Trees, crackers, planning the Christmas Fair, 
and sorting the artwork for your child's personalised cards and gifts. 

We are very excited to be hosting the Christmas Fair again, if you haven’t been before, Merrywood is 
transformed into a Christmas Wonderland! The idea is every class runs their own stall for the fair. 
Your class representatives will be in touch with you to decide what stall your class would like to run. 

Please can you start saving your clean and empty jars (sauces, jam etc) so we can use these at the 
Fair.

Santa's Grotto:  We are thrilled to be bringing Santa to Southville! He will be joining us 
on the 3rd December. Watch this space for booking information after half term. 

Hampers: We are also running the very popular hamper raffle again this Christmas, 
with the draw happening live at the Christmas Fair. Each class donates a ‘hamper’ 
whether this is a physical hamper, or voucher based, and these are raffled off as prizes.

Raffle tickets will be coming home with your child after half term - so watch this space!

Christmas Trees and Crackers:  Trees were ordered in July (!) and these will be available to 
pre-order , along with eco-crackers, purchased in support of the Trussell Trust. Watch this space 
for go  live dates!

Christmas Cards and Gifts: 

Hello Southville parents and carers! 
It’s (already) Christmas card time again!
All the children’s artwork will be couriered to Chameleon Create and will be scanned in over the half 
term holidays. Chameleon Create’s online order shop will then be open from the 27th October until 
the 3rd November.

You should have received a flyer with instructions and your child’s order code this week. Please look 
out for this!
You will need the code on the flyer in order to order your cards and products.
 If your child is not in when the flyers are sent home, no worries - please ask your class teacher after 
half term as the shop doesn’t close until the 3rd November so you'll have a couple of days to order 
once we're back at school.

Estimated dispatch date for your products is 17th November – and will be sent directly to school.

Here is a helpful Facebook post with info and instructions on how to order your cards; 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/734023813350596/posts/1926409187445380/

 If you lose your code, your class teacher should have a list of children’s names and corresponding 
codes for you, so you can ask them!

https://www.facebook.com/groups/734023813350596/posts/1926409187445380/


Examples of Products Available: 

Christmas cards, mugs, teddies, tote bags, christmas decorations, wrapping paper etc

Comedy Night: 

3 weeks today!!

Southville Primary PTA are 
very excited to bring you our 
first ‘Comedy Night’. Come 
and join us at Myrtle site on 
the 11th November for a 
night full of laughs! 

Entry from 7:30 with the 
comedians starting at 8pm. 
There will be a bar and 
snacks. 

Tickets will cost £10/ person, 
these can be booked via: 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/southvilleprimarypta

Want to get involved? 

We need volunteers to help run the bar at the comedy night; please sign up via PTA Events. We can’t 
run the event without your help! 

Dates for your diaries! 

2nd November - Annual General Meeting: 7:30pm Myrtle Site

11th November - Comedy Night 

3rd December - Christmas Fayre - Merrywood

Annual General Meeting: Our next official PTA meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd November, 
and will be our AGM. All current roles within the PTA; PTA chair, vice chair, treasurer and secretary 
will either be re-elected or new candidates voted for. If you wish to nominate yourself / have any 
questions, then please get in touch: southvilleprimarypta@gmail.com. You need to attend the 
meeting in person or via zoom to vote for your candidate. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/southvilleprimarypta/
mailto:southvilleprimarypta@gmail.com











